
 

 
Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord 

April 1, 2018 

                   Mass Intentions 
Monday, April 2 

Acts 2:14, 22-33/Ps 16:1-2, 5, 7-8, 9-10, 11 [1]/Mt 28:8-15 

     8:00 AM Mass – Suzanne Meierhoffer +  

Tuesday, April 3 

 Acts 2:36-41/Ps 33:4-5, 18-19, 20, 22 [5b]/Jn 20:11-18 

 No Mass  

Wednesday, April 4 

Acts 3:1-10/Ps 105:1-2, 3-4, 6-7, 8-9 [3b]/Lk 24:13-35 

       6:00 PM Mass – Jim Jones + 

Thursday, April 5 

 Acts 3:11-26/Ps 8:2, 5, 6-7, 8-9 [2ab]/Lk 24:35-48 

   7:00 AM Mass – Gerald and Doyle Norris + 

Friday, April 6 

Acts 4:1-12/Ps 118:1-2, 4, 22-24, 25-27 [22]/Jn 21:1-14 

           No Mass    

Saturday, April 7 

Acts 4:13-21/Ps 118:1, 14-15, 16-18, 19-21 [21a]/Mk 16:9-15  

           8:00 AM Mass – Rex and Carolyn Wilson + 

   4:00 PM Mass – Stains & Cunningham Family +          

Sunday, April 8 

Acts 4:32-35/Ps 118:2-4, 13-15, 22-24 [1]/1 Jn 5:1-6 

       8:30 AM  Mass – Henry & Vita Till and  

               Msgr. Rick Dierkes  + 

       11:30 AM  Mass – People of the Parish  

 

Divine Mercy Sunday 

Next weekend, April 7-8, we will be observing Divine Mercy 

Sunday.  We will be praying the Chaplet of Divine Mercy 

thirty minutes before the 4:00 PM Mass on Saturday, and 

before the 8:30 AM and 11:30 AM Masses on Sunday.  There 

will be copies of the Chaplet of Divine Mercy at each 

entrance.  All are welcome to participate. 

 

Matthew Bobela, a senior tenor at Bishop LeBlond High 

School and parishioner of St Patrick Church, will be 

performing a Senior Recital on Sunday, April 15, 3:00 PM, 

here in our Cathedral.  The recital also will feature Christie 

Ottinger and the Bishop LeBlond Concert Choir.  There will 

be a dessert reception following the Recital in Ruggle Hall.  

Admission is free, with a free-will offering. Proceeds will go to 

the Bishop LeBlond Music Department. 

 

Online Giving through Cathedral’s website is a convenient 

way to make your parish contributions even when you are 

away on vacation or business. Please contact Paula Bokay, in 

the Parish Office at 232-7763, for assistance in setting up or 

managing your Online Giving account through Cathedral’s 

website at  www.cathedralsj.org.  

                             This Coming Week 

Monday, April 2 
Parish Office, School, ECC, Food Pantry, SOR closed 

Tuesday, April 3 

 School Closed 

5:30 PM  Buildings/Grounds Mtg-Msgr. Dierkes Rm 

Wednesday, April 4 

 Classes Resume 

9:00 AM-12:00 PM Sewing & Craft Group–Rectory Basement 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry - Rectory Basement 

Thursday, April 5 

6:30 PM  Cantor Rehearsal - Church 

Friday, April 6     
9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement        

Saturday, April 7 
12:00 noon Stroud’s Raven Ramble Registration and 

  Walk/Run - Bartlett Park 

3:00-3:30 PM Confessions 

3:30 PM  Chaplet of Divine Mercy 

4:00 PM  Mass 

Sunday, April 8 – Divine Mercy Sunday 
8:00 AM Chaplet of Divine Mercy 

8:30 AM Mass 

After Mass Coffee, Milk, & Donuts – Ruggle Hall 

11:00 AM Chaplet of Divine Mercy 

11:30 AM Mass 
 

Father Matt Rotert, Father Ryan Koster, and the Parish, 

School, & ECC Staffs all wish you and your families a 

Blessed and Happy Easter. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is a Facebook page now for each of our four Diocesan 

Cemeteries.  These pages will help to keep our Catholic 

community, friends and family better informed of events and 

special dates.  The URL for the Mount Olivet Cemetery in St. 

Joseph: https://www.facebook.com/Mount-Olivet-Cemetery-

St-Joseph-285684515178467/.  There is also a website 

reflecting the services offered by the Diocesan Cemeteries.  

Please visit the website http://cemeterieskcsj.org/.

Our parish is providing a CD as an Easter gift for all 

parishioners.  The CD titled “Who Am I To Judge?” by 

Dr. Edward Sri, provides 5 “keys” to enable Christians to 

oppose with logic and love what Pope Benedict XVI called 

the “dictatorship of relativism”.  Dr. Sri also clarifies the 

proper understanding of what it means to judge, and the 

importance of making good judgments.  Please take home a 

copy of this CD. This gift is made possible by the 

generosity of some of our parishioners.   

Are you, or someone you know, interested in a Pilgrimage 

to Italy? Fr. Matt Rotert will be one of the spiritual 

leaders for a Pilgrimage on Nov. 7-16, 2018.  Visit Padua, 

Venice, Verona, & Rome. Tour includes Masses at special 

Shrines, a Papal audience, and visits to interesting/famous 

sites. Contact our Parish Office for an informational 

brochure or contact “Travel Tyme” at 800-886-2151. 

 

WEEKLY INCOME REPORT 
Budget      $76,166.00 

Week 1  $ 9,417.30 Pantry, Aged, Sick & Poor  $  1,061.75 

Week 2 $ 9,751.86 Pantry, Aged, Sick & Poor  $     304.00 

Week 3 $ 9,794.81 Pantry, Aged, Sick & Poor  $     100.00 

Week 4 $29,828.05Pantry, Aged, Sick & Poor  $     315.00 

Total       $60,572.77 

Variance     -$15,593.23 

http://www.cathedralsj.org/
http://cemeterieskcsj.org/


 

 

“This is the day the Lord has made; let us rejoice and be glad.” (Ps 118) 

 
The Reflections of Hope luncheon will be held at Our Lady 

of Guadalupe Parish on Mon., April 30, 11:00 AM-1:00 

PM.  This luncheon offers an opportunity to recognize those in 

our commuity who exemplify a life of service, following in the 

model of St. Teresa of Calcutta. Cost is $25. Please send 

nominations and/or request for tickets by April 9 to 18658 

Evergreen Terrace, Country Club, MO 64505. Questions? 

Call Elaine Ingle, 390-4040. 

 
You are invited to participate in Taize prayer on Thurs., April 5 at 

7:00 PM in Annunciation Chapel on the campus of the Mother 

House of the Sisters of Charity of Leavenworth, 4200 S. 4th Street, 

Leavenworth, KS.  For more information about this meditative, 

candlelit service, contact www.marillaccenter.org or 913-680-2342. 

 

Divine Mercy Novena at the Chapel of the Holy Rosary (Mir 

House) at 3:00 PM daily through Sun., April 8. 

 

The Daughters of Isabella will meet on Tues., April 3 at the 

St. Francis Parish Center to celebrate Queen Isabella 

Day.  Mass will begin at 11:30 AM followed by lunch and a 

meeting.  The cost for the lunch is $3 per person.  
 

St. Francis Trivia Night:  You are invited to an "adults only" 

fun night of trivia with your friends at the St. Francis Parish 

Center on Sat., April 7.  Doors will open at 6:30 PM.  Trivia 

will start promptly at 7:00 PM. Cost is $10 per person or $80 

for a team of 10. Bring your own food, snacks, and beverages 

of ANY kind.   
 

St. Francis Xavier Parish and Knights of Columbus Council 15126 

will host a Catholic Blue Mass for all First Responders on Sunday, 

April 8, at the 11:30 AM Mass at St. Francis Church.  The purpose 

of this Blue Mass is to honor, pray for, and bless all police men and 

women, firefighters, EMS Responders, and 911 Dispatchers in our 

community.  A reception will follow Mass in the St. Francis Xavier 

Parish Center, at which the First Responders will be individually 

recognized and presented with Certificates of Recognition and 

Appreciation.  Please call Pam or Connie in the St. Francis Xavier 

Parish Office, 232-8449, with the name and contact information of 

any first responder who wishes to participate.  
 
St. Francis Xavier School is hosting Falcon 5, a fundraiser 

for its scholarship fund. The event will be on Sun., April 8, at 

Bartlett Park.  It will include a 5 mile chip timed and 

measured run, a 5K chip timed run/walk and a kids Star Wars 

fun run. To register, go to website:  https://runsignup.com/ 

Race/MO/SaintJoseph/Falcon5?remMeAttempt.  Go to:  

www.facebook.com/events/144358636282971 for questions 

or more information. 
 

St. Francis Xavier Home and School Association’s annual 
auction will be on Sat., April 14, from 5:30PM-10ish. All are 

invited to attend in the St. Francis Xavier Parish Center.  

Come bid on some great items and enjoy tasty food and drink! 

 

  
 

 

 

 

CHECK THIS OUT. . . The Good News Of Cathedral  
 Congratulations and many blessings to Marion Keck who 

will be turning 100 on April 3! There will be an Open 

House from 2:00-4:00 PM at Fairview Golf Course 

banquet room on Saturday, April 7. All are welcome to 

stop by or you may send a card to her home. 

 

Our School and ECC News 

 Annie Jr. was a huge success!  Our young actors and 

actresses were phenomenal; they performed like they have 

been acting for years.  We are very proud of our students! A 

very special thank you to Mrs. Allison Stewart. Her 

dedication to our students is amazing.  She has been a very 

special addition to our faculty this year! Also, a special 

thank you to Mrs. Didde, Mrs. Lilly and all of our 

parents for volunteering to assist Mrs. Stewart through 

the production of Annie Jr. 

 We have received five responses to our request for 

volunteers to teach elective classes for our students on 

Fridays during April.  Please consider sharing your time 

and talent through these classes for our students or share 

with another parent in you are unable to commit to 4 weeks. 

Please contact Mrs. Cally Dahlstrom at 232-8486. 
 Our school and ECC invite you to participate in “Stroud’s Raven 

Ramble” on Sat., April 7, at Bartlett Park.  Registration and 

check-in open at 12:00 noon.  The Kid’s Fun Run (approx. ¼ 

mile) is at 12:45 PM. The 5K Run/Walk begins at 1:00 PM.  

Entry Fee is $5 for each runner. Registration closes at 12:45 PM 

on the day of the race. For more information, contact Tommy 

Schoeneck at 232-8486 or tschoeneck@cathedralsj.org. 

 Mark your calendar for our Ravenous Ravens Night on 

April 11 at Hunan’s Restaurant, 5:00-8:00 PM.  Come 

enjoy a delicious meal and support your Cathedral Ravens!  
 

April is Child Abuse Prevention Month – Did you know: 

No one has the automatic right to have access to children. If 

people wish to volunteer for the Church, for example, in a 

parish or school, they must follow diocesan guidelines on 

background checks, safe environment training, policies and 

procedures, and codes of conduct. No one, no matter who they 

are, has an automatic right to be around children or young 

people who are in the care of the Church without proper 

screening and without following the rules. 
 

  Bishop LeBlond High School will host “Sunset Relays” on 

Sat., April 14 at 7:00 PM.  No high school aged athletes 

participating in MSHSAA sponsored events may compete. 

Events for kids 12 and under include:  Javelin (with a pool 

noodle), Shot Put (with a softball), and Discus (with a Frisbee). 

Events for all ages include:  100, 200, 400, 800, 1600, and 

4x200 and 4x400 coed relays.  $30 entry fee for the first event 

includes a t-shirt.  $5 for each additional event.  Sign up at 

www.runsignup.com by searching for Sunset Relays. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stewardship Makes a Difference… Please watch 

for the new date for the campus clean-up day. It will be a 

great opportunity to finish up your service hours.   

 Cathedral Cash…Submit your orders by 8:00  

AM on April 4, and the cards will hopefully be delivered to 

the school on  Friday, April 6.  Please contact the school to 

order at 232-8486 or CathedralCash@cathedralsj.org. You 

also may order at www.shopwithscrip.com.  

http://www.marillaccenter.org/
http://www.facebook.com/events/144358636282971
mailto:tschoeneck@cathedralsj.org
http://www.runsignup.com/
mailto:CathedralCash@cathedralsj.org
http://www.shopwithscrip.com/


 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 


